
Greene County Commission 
 
REVISED Daily Briefing 
 
THURSDAY, April 14, 2016 
9:30 AM 
County Commission Conference Room 
933 N. Robberson 
 
 
Attendees: Commissioners Cirtin, Bengsch and Bentley; Chris Coulter, Kevin Barnes, Bill Prince, Jill 
Randolph, Chris Whitehead with Boys and Girls Clubs of Springfield and Marilyn Elsass. 
 
Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission 
 
1. Support Letter—NAP Tax Credit—Chris Whitehead, Boys & Girls Clubs of Springfield 

• The letter of support is to accompany a grant application for a tax credit.  The Boys and Girls Clubs 
of Springfield are hoping to increase the amount of equipment as well as offer a variety of programs 
for youth.  They plan to conduct classes regarding financial literacy, self confidence and self 
esteem, community success activities to name a few.  Mr. Whitehead explained the programs for 
youth regarding “money matters”.  They plan to offer a mentor partnership to assist with homework 
as well as a 2000 hour community service program.  Evangel University has given 90 scholarships 
for Weaver Elementary students to be able to access the Clubs.  The letter of support was 
circulated for signature. 

 
2. NAP Tax Credit—Equi-Librium Therapy Center, Inc. 

• This is a Neighborhood Assistance Program with the Equi-Librium Therapy Center that requires a 
signature from the Greene County Presiding Commissioner.  Commissioner Cirtin has reviewed the 
grant and signed his portion of the grant document. 

 
  
Informational Items 
 
1. Juvenile—Bill Prince 

• Update on United Way awards. 
• Update on interview for Chief Juvenile Officer.  Mr. Prince was selected for that position on 

Wednesday, April 13 by the Greene County Courts interview panel. 
• Reminder of the appreciation picnic on May 10 from 5:00-7:00 p.m.  This is to honor volunteers and 

those contributing to the youth at the Juvenile Department.  Music will be on hand along with 
traditional picnic food.  Thank you gifts will be presented. 

• Building security was discussed.  Building access will be reviewed. 
• One attorney position has been posted and a new abuse/neglect officer has been hired. 

 
Commissioner Cirtin commented that he is pleased everything is going well.  Mr. Prince states that Human 
Resources are taking an active role in the posting/interview process. 

 
2. Other Items 

Commissioner Cirtin: 
• Commissioner Cirtin commented on Commissioner Bentley’s “Pillar” award from United Way 

regarding her volunteer hours.  Commissioner Cirtin presented Bill Prince with a United Way 
Championship award.  The Juvenile Department had a 15% or more increase in employee 
contributions. 

    
    Capt. David Johnson: 

• Captain Johnson had received permission from the Commission to conduct metal detection on the 
Greene County campus grounds.  He comes today to display pieces of artifacts found during his 
search.  Several of the items have been donated by Captain Johnson to Greene County to put on 
display.  There were two buttons, a seal stamp, and a military identification tag.  The Commission 
accepted the items to be put on display in the Historic Courthouse. 

 
   Chris Coulter: 

• Reminder that the Commission will be presented with projections numbers tomorrow at daily 
briefing. 
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